
Barmston & Fraisthorpe  Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs Patricia Lambert

274 Seaside Road

Aldbrough,

 HU11 4SA

Email: clerk@barmston.org.uk  Tel: 01964 527467
Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 13th April 2022 in the Village Hall, Barmston 

Present: 

Councillors: Keith Manuel, Margaret Marshall, Geoff Riby, Les Wiles, Ian Lawson, 
Members of the public: 
Ward Councillors: Jane Evison

Clerk: Patricia Lambert.

Apologies: Doris Bedwell, Charlie Dewhirst, Mark Jackson
Declaration of Interest: None 

Public Participation 
None
Minutes of the previous Council meeting 11th March 2022
It was Resolved that the minutes of the meeting be approved and signed by the Chair              

Defibrillator

New Defibrillator has been delivered and will be situated at The Cow Shed Fraisthorpe just waiting for

electrian to connect. 
Defibrillator Course
Cllr Lawson gave an update on Defib Awareness Course that he is organising, it was suggested that information

about the course would be put in the next edition of The Village Voice asking if anyone is interested, to contact
the clerk with contact details, and they will be added to the list, and will be informed of date and time once
course dates have been confirmed.
Barmston in Bloom

Planting has started around the village, Cllr Lawson confirmed that the train planter outside the Italian

Restaurant also belongs to the Parish Council and would also need planting. 

Pond Regeneration

New benches have now been delivered. footings have gone in for the wall, and paving will commence next,
with fencing being done asap. The Laurel bushes will be removed short and will be planted with new plants
The council discussed perhaps a open evening or day, all agreed

Bus Shelter

The bus shelter opposite the pond needs replacing. The previous one was old and unsafe and sat on land owned by the Brewery now been demolished. But have said that we could put one on the grass just up from this. but Cllr Manuel said we need to check if that is owned by The Brewery or East Riding Council. 
The village at moment has no Bus shelters and children have no place to shelter when waiting for school bus
Cllr Manuel has obtained quotes for a new shelter but to take this project forward full approval was need by the council
It was discussed at length, and it was unanimously agreed to take this project forward and apply for a grant from Lissett Wind Farm Community Fund
Action: Clerk to apply for grant 

Elderly Residents Party

Chair has been in contact with the pub where party was going to be held and they have said as the holiday
seasons is upon us they would prefer to wait until later in the year. all agreed to postpone until later in year. 
Village Walkabout 

Clerk has received email informing her that Village Taskforce Walkabout programme has recommenced date for Barmston is 26th July

Cllr Manuel asked if anyone was free to join him on the walkabout that day 

Fraisthorpe Lane
The layby and passing places were in poor condition due to the very heavy footfall on that road, and needed the

potholes filled. Cllr Manuel asked Cllr Evison if these could be filled with any old scrapings. Will ask Cllr

Dewhirst to investigate if this can be done.

Finance Report:

Bank Reconciliation: 28th March 2022
Community Account: £2783.28 
Business Money Maker: Account: £11935.05
It was agreed the bank reconciliation be approved and acceptable by the council.                
Payments to be approved 
Cranswicks (Village Pond Rent) £10.00
ERNLLCA (Yearly Membership) £296.23

Mrs P Lambert (Clerks salary and Expenses) £362.95

Mrs R Swift (The Village Voice) £12.00

HSBC Monthly Bank charges £6.60
All approved and acceptable by the council.

Any other Business 

Cllr Wiles informed the Council that sadly Mr Marshall owner of Barmston Estates, and former Chairman of the Parish Council, for several years, had sadly died.

Date and time of next meeting

11th May 2022 at 7 pm

Meeting closed 8.15 pm



